April 28, 2023

Minutes- Board of Town Trustees

Town of Norwood Park

County of Cook, State of Illinois

The meeting was called to order at 6:50 p.m.

ROLL CALL PRESENT ABSENT
T. Lupo Supervisor X
F. Salinsky Clerk X
T. Nasca Trustee X
P. Alongi Trustee X
D. Stefanowicz  Trustee X
S. Wyda Trustee X

As the first order of business Supervisor Lupo entertained a motion to dispense with
the reading of the minutes of March 3 1, 2023 and accept them as presented. Trustee Wyda

moved. Trustee Alongi seconded the motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes of
March 31, 2023.

Trustee Nasca moved, seconded by Trustee Stefanowicz, to authorize the
expenditures for the Town Fund, Road & Bridge and G.A. Supervisor Lupo called for a
voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Public Comment:
A Norwood Park Township Resident commented on the township website.

Supervisor’s Report:

General Assistance: 0 case, 0 person, 0 pending
Application for G.A.: 0
Human Services referrals: 0

Supervisor Lupo informed the Town Board we have no G.A. cases and have none
pending.

Committee Reports:

Trustee Alongi reported there are no new projects for the building. The outside sign is
still waiting for electrical installation.

Trustee Wyda reported 5 cab books were sold.

Old Business:
The Decennial Committee discussion was tabled for the time being and will be
reopened at the May 26 meeting.



Clerk Salinsky appointed Fiona Tanny as Deputy Clerk. Trustee Wyda moved,
Trustee Alongi seconded, and Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously
carried.

Trustee Alongi has the flag and banner for the Norridge 75™ Amniversary. More will
be discussed on this event by the board at a later date.

New Business:

The Norwood Park Township will be represented in the Memorial Day Celebration
held in Norridge by Trustee Nasca and Trustee Alongi.

The Annual Budget meetings for the Town Fund, General Assistance, and Road &
Bridge were held shortly before this April 28™ meeting. All three budgets for the 2023/2024
fiscal year were passed.

Assessors Reporti:

Assessor Karns informed the Town Board that the time for filing property assessment
appeals has now ended. He also stated that homeowner exemptions can still be filed until
May 10. Assessor Karns also reported that in the last few weeks more than a hundred
residents have come into the Township office seeking assistance with their property
appeals and exemptions.

Highway Commissioner’s Repori:

Commissioner Rogawski informed the Town Board that pothole season is upon us.
Several requests have come in and have been taken care of.

Redwood and Rascher water supply repairs were completed and the street repair
estimate was provided.

Potential permit/repair escrow ordinances regarding private sector street openings
and repairs are currently under review.

The Highway Department budget was passed as presented.

Web Page Report:
None



Scheduled Meetings:
Friday, May 26, 2023 At 6:30 P.M. — Monthly Fiscal Meeting

Trustee Round Tablt; Discussions:
None |

A motion was made to adjourn by Trustee Nasca, seconded by Trustee Alongi. Supervisor
Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Frances Salinsky
Clerk




